413 DIRKSEN SENATE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20510–1904 (202) 224–2523 (202) 224–2693 (FAX)

United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-1904

COMMITTEES:
SPECIAL COMMITTEE
ON AGING,
CHAIRMAN
APPROPRIATIONS
HEALTH, EDUCATION,
LABOR, AND PENSIONS
SELECT COMMITTEE
ON INTELLIGENCE

January 24, 2017

Mrs. Betsy DeVos Education Secretary-Designate 400 Maryland Avenue, S.W. Washington, D.C. 20202

Dear Mrs. DeVos:

I am writing to follow up on the questions posed to you in your confirmation hearing regarding your position on school vouchers should you be confirmed as Secretary of Education. I have concerns about the impact of such a voucher program, especially on rural school districts with limited budgets and numbers of students.

The needs of public schools in Maine are very different from those in large urban areas, where some schools have failed our children. The majority of Maine's schools and school districts are small and rural, and the constraints on resources and the realities of distance greatly influence the policies and practices for delivering high-quality education in those settings. The concern I hear in Maine from teachers, administrators, and parents is that school vouchers will divert scarce resources from public schools.

During my time as a U.S. Senator, I have visited more than 200 schools in Maine. At each visit, I have seen repeatedly the skilled and dedicated teachers, administrators, and staff working closely with parents to deliver the best possible education for their students. Likewise, I have spoken with students who are vibrant members of their communities and excited about learning. Our public schools have a tremendous impact on students and communities, and the U.S. Department of Education is an important partner in fulfilling the promise of high-quality public education for all students.

Please respond in writing to the following question: Would you oppose a federal mandate that would require states to adopt private school vouchers? I ask that you respond prior to the Senate Health, Education, Labor, and Pensions Committee mark-up on January 31.

Sincerely,

Susan M. Collins
Susan M. Collins

United States Senator